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   Grade 1 -7 
   Will start on 28 February 
   With their term 1 
    assessment tasks. 
      Grade 8-12 
      Will commence on  
      28 February with 
      their Term 1 Cycle 
      tests. 
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents / guardians 
The sparks of the fireworks have disappeared and we have to come to terms with the reality of the start of yet another 

school year and we also have to admit that time is already flying…as we celebrated the month of love.  We have big 

dreams and are determined to win the race of 2022.  We will never forget that we have our lovely parents to support us, 

our learners with so many talents and already striving for excellence.  To all of you, our parents, learners, teachers and 

all other staff members welcome back to the Royals family.  We trust and believe that our Saviour will guide and 

protect us in 2022.  
 

  
1.  We are done with our Inter school’s athletics. 
    Congratulations to our athletes who made us  
    very proud. 
2. We also had a successful ”meet and greet”  
     session with both our Primary and High school 
     parents.  It was really nice to meet you all. 
3.  Thanks to our lovely parents who allowed their 
    kids to celebrate our Valentines programmes 
    at school. We appreciate your input in the  
    fundraising projects. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

We also want to welcome 
Ms A Rakgalakane our new 
Afrikaans FAL educator for 
grade 9 and 10 
Thank you mam for joining 
us at Royal Schools 
Alberton. The kids will be 
overjoyed to have you. 
 

 

 
 
 

PRE-PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS:                                                            PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
                                                                                                      

We welcome teacher Gladys Motholo to our team.   We welcome the following staff members to  
She is our new assistant teacher.     our primary school  
 

● R Daya Gr 4-5 LS 
● L Petersen Gr 4-5 ENG HL 
● S Ngwenya Gr 1C 
● L Shongwe Foundation 

phase assistant  
        
       We would also like to thank our Parents for  
       supporting our Valentine ’s Day fundraiser!  
       Learners enjoyed themselves immensely.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 
We want to congratulate Mr Alex Zivave with his                Ms Kumalo, thank you for joining our  
appointment as Discipline manager in our High                   family to teach Social Science and Natural 
School. Good luck Mr Zivave…we need you to                     Science to grade 8 and 9 learners.  
make sure our kids are safe and well behaved.                    Welcome on board. 
 
We also want to welcome Mr R Pretorius our new              Our High school teachers showed how  
Afrikaans FAL educator for grade 9 and 10.                           creative they can be in decorating their 
Thank you sir for joining us at Royal Schools                         classroom doors. 
Alberton. We know the learners will appreciate  
your hard work and passion for Afrikaans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


